Edsel Ford High School



Learning

for

Life

Dear Parent/Guardian,

The WIDA Test will take place on Wednesday, February 5, 2025.

Selected students have been identified as English Learners by the Michigan Department of Education. English Learners are required to take the WIDA test. WIDA (World-Class Instructional Design and Assessment) measures a child's progress in listening, speaking, reading, and writing English language skills. Later this school year, students who took the assessment will receive an Individual Student Report that gives information about how well he or she is progressing in the English language. Test information also helps teachers plan how to best teach their students.

Please review the following instructions with your child:

- No electronic devices will be allowed in the testing room including cell phones, earbuds, smart watches, and bluetooth headphones.
- Encourage your child to take the test seriously.
- <u>Testing Room numbers</u> will be posted in the hallways. Language Arts teachers will also be informing identified students of their testing room numbers beforehand.

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions.

Principal: Ms. Hassan (313) 827-1515

ELD Specialist: Ms. Haidous (313) 827-1515

ELD & Department Chair of ELs: Dr. Ismail (313) 827-1515

ELD Specialist: Ms. Joumma (313) **827-1515**

Edsel Ford High School



Learning

for

Life

مدرسة أدسل فورد الثانوية

أعزائي الأهالي\أولياء الأمور،

اختبار الويدا سيكون في يوم الأربعاء 5 من فبراير اشباط 2025

تم تحديد اختيار بعض الطلبة على أنه متعلم للغة الإنجليزية من قبل وزارة التعليم في ميشيغان. متعلمي اللغة الإنجليزية طالبين بإجراء اختبار الويدا. اختبار الويدا (تصميم وتقييم تعليمي على مستوى عالمي) يقيس تقدم طفلك في مهارات الاستماع والتحدث والقراءة والكتابة باللغة الإنجليزية. في وقت لاحق من هذا العام الدراسي، الطلاب الذين أخذ التقييم سيتلقى تقرير الطالب الفردي الذي يقدم معلومات حول مدى تقدمه في اللغة الإنجليزية. نتيجة الاختبار سوف تساعد المعلمين على التخطيط الأفضل لطريقة تعليم طلابهم.

يرجى مراجعة التعليمات التالية مع طفلك:

- لن يُسمح بتواجد أجهزة الكترونية في غرفة الاختبار بما في ذلك: الهواتف المحمولة وسماعات الأذن والساعات الذكية وسماعات البلوتوث.
 - شجع طفلك على أخذ الاختبار بجدية.
- سيتم نشر رقم غرفة الاختبار في الممرات. معلمات اللغة الإنجليزية ستقوم أيضًا بإبلاغ الطلاب المحددة بأرقام غرف الاختبار مسبقًا.

لا تتردد في الاتصال بنا إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة.

المديرة: السيدة حسِّن 1515-827

أخصائية من قسم متعلم اللغة الأنجليزية: السيدة هيدوس 1515-827 313

أخصائية ومسؤولة القسم المتعلم للغة الإنجليزية: الدكتورة إسماعيل 1515-827-313

أخصائية من قسم متعلم اللغة الأنجليزية: السيدة جوما 1515-827-313